

Town of Buffalo

PUTNAM COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA



OFFICE OF THE RECORDER

townofbuffalo@frontier.com

Town Council Meeting January 3, 2022

Meeting called to order by Mayor Cain at 7:00 P.M.

Doug Pierson, Leah Higginbotham, Terry Parsons, Chad Thaxton and Barbara Reed were present.

The Pledge of Allegiance.

Barbara Reed made motion to approve the December minutes as read, Leah Higginbotham seconded, motion carried unanimously.

Leah Higginbotham made motion to approve payments from December 1st to present date, Doug Pierson seconded, motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Cain briefed Council on the Sewer Board Minutes.

Chief Will Jordan gave the Police Report.

Chief Jordan mentioned to Council that the Dodge Charger engine needs replaced and after sending to two different guys, it isn't worth fixing, that you would have to replace. He mentioned we may consider using the town vehicle for now if we need it.

Mayor Cain updated Council on the Krystal Lane Project via Sewer Minutes. He mentioned that the Town should make a motion to approve of fronting the \$8800.00, permit costs to Norfolk Southern, which would end up coming back to the Town out of the grant money once received.

Chad Thaxton made motion to approve of the \$8800.00 permit costs, Terry Parsons seconded, motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Cain updated Council on the Sidewalk Grant. He mentioned that we have acquired account numbers and the state said we did get money. He also mentioned that we will be rescheduling the meeting with E.L Robinson.

Mayor Cain updated Council on the basketball court. He mentioned that they are attempting to pour concrete January 4th to complete the project.

Andrew Coulson gave the financial report.

Steve Deweese introduced himself to Council and announced his candidacy for Putnam County Commission. Doug Pierson made motion to adjourn, Barbara Reed seconded, meeting adjourned at 8:05 P.M.	
Mayor	Recorder